LMSA Meeting Minutes

October 24, 2006

5:30-5:35pm Call to Order and Introductions

5:35-5:45pm Dr. David Acosta

· Dr. Acosta discussed what he imagines LMSA’s role can be at the University of Washington School Of Medicine. He believes that it is important for Dean and Vice Dean to know that LMSA exists and is active. In that way, we, as an organization, can be made aware of any issues arising that pertain to Latino students.

· Secondly, Dr. Acosta thinks it is important to bring people in the community to UWSOM to discuss issues in the Latino community. 

· Lastly, Dr. Acosta suggests we use the resources we have to help us in building LMSA (ex. Resident Julian Perez, OMCA office, SeaMar, etc)

5:45-5:55pm LMSA Alumni Stephanie Dittmer

· UCI SOM graduate and Family Medicine Resident at Tacoma Family Medicine

· Dr. Dittmer wants to promote her family medicine program as it has a great need for Spanish speaking practitioners. It also would be a great opportunity for those who are interested in starting programs in the Latino community.

· Secondly, Dr. Dittmer has just received an $18,000 grant to provide health outreach for local Tacoma middle School students (3 days of classroom outreach total) and their family (1 health fair). The program runs from January thru March and would be a great opportunity for those able to help in the classroom and in the development of the program. 

· Lastly, Dr. Dittmer has a lot of experience with LMSA and would be happy to serve as a advisor for us. Her contact information is 253-212-7692 and Stephanie.dittmer@multicare.org.

5:55-6:15pm Announce New Officers/Officer Orientation
· Announced new officers:

· Co-chairs- Lili Peacock-Villada, Christina Arredondo

· Secretary- open position

· Treasurer- open position (Maria willing to help out in this position)

· MSR- Nelly Ayala, Veronica Vasquez

· Mentorship- Genoveva O’Neill

· UG Rep- Jeremy Vargas

· Website/Tech- Chris Paredes

· Passing on duties: new board will take over and be advised by past board. When the transition has been smoothly completed, the past board will step back completely. 

· When past board members were asked about frustrations re: LMSA they mentioned both lack of recruitment/help and funding difficulties. 

· In order to facilitate the transition, new board members will talk to previous members. 

· Genoveva will talk to Miriam re: mentorship issues

· Jeremy will be given contact info for Denise (UCLA LMSA), will work with Nelly and Veronica to coordinate UG events, and will work with Genoveva on mentorship issues.

· Chris will need to add Christina and Lili to LMSA listserve administrators and will ultimately work closely with secretary to get agenda and minutes on website and out to LMSA listserve.

· Miriam Castro is a good resource as she knows a lot about undergrad organizations and what has/hasn’t worked in the past. 

· Next LMSA Regional Conference will be at the University of Arizona on January 6, 2007. We will discuss at a later time who will be attending and the logistics of the trip.

· There was some discussion on what LMSA should focus on in the coming year and many suggestions were given on programming:

· Program on Medical School Application Process for UG

· We should hold one cultural event each quarter

· Working with Casa de Familia, SeaMar, and other local groups for educational, volunteer, and fundraising events.

· Use Residency programs working with Latino populations for fundraising

· Fundraising should be a priority for us. Nelly suggested we volunteer with established organization fundraiser in exchange for small % of donations. We could also talk to Alumni about fundraising. 

6:15-6:30pm Physician Panel/Dinner Planning: Focus on Mentorship
· Planning Committee formation

· Nelly has agreed to chair this committee and work on getting volunteers.

· We should also talk to Felicity about getting resources and helping out with logistics (food, location, funding)

· The date for the event is to be Saturday, December 2, 2006

· Funding: So far, $500 from LMSA

· After some discussion it was agreed to hold a panel that would include physicians from different backgrounds discussing their path in medicine and highlighting the different areas of medicine available. It was also agreed that it might be to have different tables of information for the different types of audience members we might have (HS, college, parents, medical students)

· There was some concern about the shortness of time to plan such an event. 

· One of the contingencies of the LMSA grant is that we write an article describing the event. Christina has volunteered to write this article.

6:30-6:45pm Announcements

· Website registration?LMSA Membership dues: there has been some difficulty registering with LMSA. It seems there is no place to pay dues. The dues are due in December 2006 and we should figure out how to pay them.

· Hispanic Health Pathway

· AAMC Minority Conference

· Undergrad MCAT scholarship: 1/31/07 deadline

· Latino Coalition for Healthy California can take 2 students to teach about health policy during 2007 summer

· Next meeting: November 7, 2006 5:30-7pm

